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LOCAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

September 22, 2014
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
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Virginia McKenzie
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Michael  Lamb
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Columbus Technical College 
Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, August 25, 2014
12:30 p.m. - J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:   Velma Bright, David Fox, Slade Johnson, John Pritchett, and Ben Richardson
Staff Present:  Tara Askew, Gloria Dodds, Lorette M. Hoover, Michael Lamb, Virginia McKenzie, Cheryl Myers, Melanie Thornton, and Tommy Wilson
Guest:  Deana Beauford
Call to Order:  Chairman John Pritchett called the meeting to order at 12:35 p.m.
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Pritchett called for any corrections, deletions or additions to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the July 28, 2014, minutes.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.

Staff Reports

Economic Development

Ms. Deana Beauford gave Mr. James Loyd’s report in his absence:

· Dual Enrollment Classes – Muscogee County (Certified Manufacturing Specialist – 8 students); Harris County (Certified Manufacturing Specialist – 13 students and Certified Customer Service Specialist -20 students); Waverly Hall Christian Academy (Certified Life & Health -12 students); and Chattahoochee County (High School Transition Course, - 152 students). 
· Customized Training – Warehousing & Distribution Training for Pratt & Whitney.  Mr. Henry Klepper is the instructor; the class runs from July through October.
· High Performance Leadership Class – This class is taught every Tuesday for Synder’s Lance Inc. at our Economic Development Training Center in the Columbus East Industrial Park.

Certified Nursing Assisting Class (CNA) – This class started August 19 and is being taught for Enrichment Services.

Action Items:  (all documentations are included in Board packets)
Action Item:    Dr. Melanie Thornton brought before the Board the CTC Procedure:  Performance Evaluation and Professional Development.  The procedure was discussed:  Motion was made by Board Member Richardson and seconded by Board Member Johnson that we follow state guidelines and procedures as set by the State and we implement them as recommended.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the procedure was approved.


Action Item:  Ms. Virginia McKenzie brought before the Board changes to the CTC Procedure:  Recruiting and Hiring.  The changes were discussed.  Motion was made by Board Member Fox and seconded by Board Member Richardson to approve changes as recommended.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the changes were approved.
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Action Item:  Ms. Virginia McKenzie brought before the Board a change to the CTC Procedure:  Performance Evaluation.  The change was discussed.  Motion was made by Board Member Richardson and seconded by Board Member Bright to approve the change as recommended.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the change was approved.
Action Item:  Ms. Gloria Dodds brought before the Board a change to the CTC Procedure:  Fundraising.  The change was discussed.  Motion was made by Board Member Richardson and seconded by Board Member Bright to approve the change as recommended.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the change was approved.

President’s Report

Ms. Lorette Hoover’s report included:

· Kia Corporation donated an Optima vehicle (program car) to our Automotive program Monday, August 18, 2014, for training purposes.

· The College hosted high school counselors from MCSD for lunch Friday, August 22.  They were here for professional development. 
· On Thursday, August 21, sixty students from Jordan High School were on campus to register for dual enrollment classes, have identification cards made, and attend new student orientation.  They came as high school students and left as college students.

Institutional Effectiveness

Dr. Michael Lamb’s report included:

· Accreditation – This week the College is submitting the final copy of our Focus Report for final editing and delivery to the visiting team.  The Focus Report is our response to issues identified in our Compliance Document by the offsite committee who reviewed our compliance with a wide range of requirements including several that are mandated by the federal government.
· The Annual Planning and Budgeting Process (including the Improvement Budget) – The planning process continued with a planning day on August 6 with a review of the College’s strategic goals and objectives.   The president presented the commissioner’s objectives which are the foundation of the College’s objectives at all levels of the institution.

· Perkins Updates – In response to the Risk-based Performance Accountability Review which took place May 1, the College has been working to tighten up the process regarding the management and execution of the Perkins Budget and purchasing process.
Academic Affairs

Dr. Melanie Thornton’s report included:

· Medical Coding – The Medical Coding program is reaching out and partnering with Martin Army Hospital, providing on-site instruction to our military personnel and their families.  The convenience of providing this educational opportunity on the Fort Benning military base allows more students to enroll in the courses and minimizes commute/travel time.

· Radiologic Technology – Radiologic Technology students participated in St. Francis Orthopedic Institute Scientific Clinical Research Project.  The radiography students were responsible for selecting an orthopedic case from their clinical rotation at the Institute and presenting a competitive 5-10 minute presentation.  Ms. Robyn Lumsden was selected as the winner and was presented with a monetary award and recognition at the awards ceremony on July 31.
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· Service to the Community – Mr. Eddie Rhodes, Program Director, Sports Fitness and Management, served as a speaker for the signature program of Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc. EMBODI Empowering Males to Build Opportunities for Developing Independence.  Mr. Rhodes was asked to address issues through dialogue and recommendations concerning nutrition and physical activity of young males between the ages of 13-18.

· Nurse Aide Program – The College had a 100% pass rate for the Summer, that includes on-campus and Economic Development.

Student Affairs

 Ms. Tara Askew’s report included:

· Enrollment Services – registered 3,642 students for fall semester
· High School Initiatives – As of August 18, 2014, there are 455 high school students participating in dual enrollment or the ACCEL program.
· Disability and Special Services – The Disability Office has 27 new students registered with our office for fall semester.  There are 88 students that will receive accommodations at the beginning of this semester.
· Financial Aid Services (New and updated state programs effective Fall 2014):   – Zell Miller Grant, 165 students, awarded $121,307; Strategic Industries Workforce Development Grant, 177 students, awarded $66,875; and the Student Access Loan-Technical, 70 students, awarded $122,625.
· Veterans Services – Three hundred and eighty- three (383) VA students registered for fall semester.
Administrative Services

Ms. Virginia McKenzie’s report included:

· Two employees from our office attended the GAAP retreat held at Callaway Gardens on August 11 and 12.  The retreat was an opportunity for all Technical Colleges to work on their annual financial statements.
· The audit engagement letter for the College has been received and signed by the president.

· Ms. Cathtrina Ballard has been selected to serve on the Georgia Association of College Stores (GACS).  Columbus Tech is the only technical college represented on the board.  Ms. Ballard is the Campus Store Manager.
Operations

Mr. Tommy Wilson’s report included:
· Facility Management – The College Business Continuity Plan and Hazardous Communication Plan have been approved by TCSG.

· Ms. Grace Black has been hired as the new captain on our police force.

· The new College entrance weapons signage has been installed in order to comply with changes in the gun law.

· Robert L. Wright, Jr. Health Sciences Center – An order has been submitted to ASI Signage for lettering and is expected to be delivered and installed in mid-October.

Information Technology

Mr. Wilson reported:

· Mr. Daniel Ragan will start his new position September 1 as Coordinator of Information Technology.
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· Eagle software version 16.1 has been installed in the Dental Assisting program.
· We have posted a part-time position for an information technology technician.

· Website update – There have been major updates made to our campus security webpage.

Institutional Advancement

Ms. Gloria Dodds’ report included:

· The 2014 REACH!  Campaign is ongoing for the remainder of the year.
· Preparations are being made for the SACSCOC on-site committee visit in October.
· Work has been done collecting information for the completion of the Voluntary Support of Education Survey which is due October 1.

· A grant proposal to Wells Fargo has resulted in a donation for student assistance.

Lorette thanked Gloria in assisting her in meeting some of our major donors and providing them with a tour of the campus.  Another donor has decided to leave her estate to the College when she passes.

Community & College Relations

Ms. Cheryl Myer’s report included:

· Report to the Community – It has been completed, printed, and mailed.
· Advertising – New TV commercial is on the air.
· News Coverage – The Ledger Enquirer posted an article in the newspaper about two of our vice presidents, Ms. Tara Askew and Dr. Melanie Thornton who recently completed the Executive Leadership Academy (ELA) through TCSG.

· QEP – The marketing committee for QEP came up with theme CLICK (Computer Literacy Is Critical Knowledge).  A CLICK Carnival will be held September 22 in the Library courtyard.  Board Members are invited to attend, food and door prizes will be provided (this will serve as lunch for our Board on September 22).
Old Business – None 

New Business – None
Staff adjourned at 1:23 p.m.  Ms. Hoover met with Board members and Ms. Burnett in executive session to discuss SACSCOC Reaffirmation.  No action was taken.  Since there was no other business for discussion, upon appropriate motion and second, the Board adjourned at 1:45 p.m.  The date of the next Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 22, 2014.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Ms. Barbara R. Burnett, President’s Office[image: image2.png]



